

Welcome to a special THORL update for Autumn Awesome.

PDF Versions for ease of reading available on the THORL website. HERE

THORL September meeting.

THORLs first meeting after the summer of 2019 is on 29th September. The HO track will be placed atop Pinewoods 1/24 track.

The race format for the day will be slightly different to that of previous THORL events.

The venue will be open from 9am. There will be no running on the track at this time unless specified by race control for track functionality checks.

At 10am practice will start (please be at the venue by 9:45 latest for sign on). The race control system will display the drivers for the current and next practice heat.

Practice heats are planned to be 3 minutes long with a 1 minute changeover.

All drivers will be entered for practice on all lanes. The race control system will be automatic, and it is the drivers responsibility to check if they are on track.

Only the named driver may use the designated lane, and only for the class running that morning. For Autumn Awesome, Mega G/+ Chassis'ed cars with closed wheel bodies.

During practice, all marshal positions are to be manned.

After practice, heats and finals will start. Full class rules can be found on the THORL website.

'Afternoon' racing will consist of Wizzard handout cars, using a segmented format. Drivers will be rotated between each heat, rather then the previous format of all heats on one go.

If time allows, more than one handout class may be run.

The event has a Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/events/439246156669917/

If you are coming, please sign up to the event so we have a good idea of numbers, alternatively, drop us an e-mail.

Pinewood Raceway is close to motorways and is easy to find. There is a well served Café on site serving from mid-morn on Sunday, and there will be the usual tea, coffee etc in the clubroom.

For anyone wishing to try HO racing, or a THORL event, all equipment is available to use.

We also hope to have more details of THORL races in 2020 at the event.



More details of our events are available on the website and on our <u>Facebook Page</u>. News, information, and the latest results can be found on the <u>THORL</u> website. Links to other HO Clubs and Organisations can be found in the LINKS page of the website.

If you would like to be involved with THORL or would like more information or advice on HO Scale Slot cars, please get in touch.

We hope that you have enjoyed reading this newsletter, but if you would prefer not to receive e-mails from THORL, please reply to with 'No Thanks' as the subject.

www.thorl.co.uk www.ho-uk.org.uk